
Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome Back
Firstly, I hope you all had a great mid-year holiday regardless of the weather being pretty
miserable for much of it. It did make it hard for our families to get out and about in the cold and
slushy conditions. It is pleasing to see that the sun is trying very hard to peek its way out this
afternoon and the weather for the next several days looks like it should be fine.

Here at school we have had to close the oval areas as they are just too boggy to play on, and
the re-surfacing of our football field has been significantly delayed as well as machinery can’t
get onto it. Well maybe it could, but it would stay there bogged!!!

Students have been offered a new space whilst the ovals dry out (in front of the Kindergarten
area there is asphalt to play on). Fingers and toes crossed that it all dries up quickly. Mrs
MacDonald, our Physical Education teacher, has had to modify her plans to run Athletics
training this term, so I thank her for being so adaptable and creative under the circumstances.
We are looking forward to finishing our football field upgrade as soon as practical.

Federation of Government Schools Conference
A reminder that Friday 28th July is a Pupil Free Day. Our entire staff will be attending the
Federation Conference at Wodonga Senior Secondary School The school will be closed on this
day, however, Theircare will be offering their services if you book in. This Conference offers a
large suite of professional learning sessions for staff to choose from on a wide range of topics.
We always return with new learnings from the Conference that we can adopt to improve our
school and the student’s learning and wellbeing.

School Car Park
I need to remind some people once again that the school car park is NOT a pick up or drop off
area and no cars should be driving through to do so. This is a serious safety issue, and the
signage clearly indicates that it is not permitted under any circumstance. The excuses that we
receive are not acceptable, and we get tired of telling the same people over and over who are
clearly not respectful of the school's policy. 
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Be Safe Be Respectful Be A Learner



Regards
Jocelyn Owen
Principal

    14 Jul        Winter MYOS sports carnival

    15 Jul        Last Day for Cookie Fundraiser 
                       orders

    17 Jul        School Assembly 9.15am

    28 Jul        Pupil Free Day - Federation
                       Wodonga School Conference

    
   

Important Dates

The only people permitted to do so are those with a current and valid Disability sticker which
must be properly displayed on their vehicle. Please adhere to our school policy which is in
place to protect the safety of everyone. 

Wellbeing
Report

please see Mrs Potter

If you require a FREE breakfast pack,

Free Shoes

There are shoes both new and second hand that are
looking for a new home. We have 4 pairs of runners, 4
pairs of white canvas shoes and 1 pair of grey shoes
If you could use a pair of shoes please see Mrs Potter
on Monday.



where your child can use screens – for example, only in family rooms or not in the car
when your child can use screens – for example, mealtimes are free of TV, computers and
phones, or no screen time before school or until chores are finished
how your child can use screens – for example, for making animations or checking a
netball shooting technique, but not for playing Candy Crush
how you handle screen time for children of different ages – for example, there might be
some games that your older child can play only when her younger sibling is out or has
gone to bed.

use a timer to set breaks
do something active when the timer ends, like play outside
make use of natural breaks in screen time – for example, encourage your child to do a
victory dance when she finishes a level in a game.

Screen time can be part of a healthy lifestyle for children when it’s balanced with other
activities that are good for your child’s development, like physical play, reading and
socialising. Getting the right balance also includes making sure screen time doesn’t interfere
with sleep.
The following tips can help you encourage your child to use screens in a balanced and
healthy way.

1. Make rules about screen use
You can help your child find the balance between screen use and other activities by working
with your child on some creating family rules.

Your family’s rules might cover:

It’s OK if your rules include time limits to help your child balance screen time with other
things like physical activity.

2. Aim for short screen time sessions

Getting up and moving around is important for your child’s energy levels, development,
sleep, and overall health and wellbeing. If your child is having screen time, it’s a good idea
to encourage him to take a break every 30 minutes and use screens in short bursts.

You can do this by encouraging your child to:



building and creating with equipment, furniture or other things they find outside

climbing trees.

3. Get your child moving, especially outside

It’s a good idea to encourage your child to play outside several times a day. For example, at
this age, children enjoy:

playing tiggy, chasey or tag

Physical activity can happen indoors as well as outdoors. It can be simple things like
dancing, doing star jumps, or throwing and catching balls.

4. Imagine and create
Creative play like telling stories, playing word games, dressing up or drawing is good for
your child’s creative thinking and development. It helps him learn how to experiment, think,
learn and solve problems. Allowing them time to engage in make believe play through
activities like craft and construction activities, dressing up, role play, even creative Lego play
all support your child’s imagination.

5. Encourage play and friendship with others
When children play face to face with others rather than by themselves on a screen, they
develop important life skills. These include getting along with other people, being
independent and learning how to sort out conflicts and problems. You can support your
school-age child’s friendships by arranging playdates and sleepovers.

6. Avoid screen time before bed
School-age children need 10-11 hours sleep a night.
Using screens before bed can affect how quickly your child falls asleep. If your child avoids
mobile phones, tablets, computer screens or TV in the hour before bed, she’s likely to get to
sleep more quickly.

7. Keep screens out of bedrooms at night
If you keep mobile phones and other devices out of your child’s bedroom at night, he won’t
be able to stay up late playing games or messaging friends. This can also stop your child
being disturbed in the night by messages or notification.

If you are concerned about the amount of screen time your child is experiencing in the week
and feel you need support please contact the school child safe officer; Acting Principal Britt
Hartley so we may assist you with this.

Sourced from: www.childnet.com



Kinder
News In the Kindergarten

The children have all settled back into kinder well after the break and are fresh and ready
for another busy term of learning. The children have really enjoyed connecting with their
friends again and they are showing increased maturity in their social interactions with their
peers. We all had a great first week back.



Medications are not to be kept in school bags. If
your child requires medicine to be taken at school,
please hand in the pharmacy labelled medication to
the front office and sign a medical authority form. 

 REMINDERS
Wearing a helmet is compulsory when riding a bike or
scooter.     "NO HELMET NO RIDE"

Our school uses Compass School Manager for ALL
communication. If you require login details, assistance
or have any questions relating to Compass please see
our office staff.

Please like and follow our facebook page to receive
our updates and reminders.

Please remember that the school carpark is for the
vehicles of staff, authorised parents/visitors and
Disable Permit holders only. This is not a drop off/pick
up zone.





ENROLMENTS OPEN
KINDERGARTEN
3 and 4 year old kinder
enrolments now open for 2024

2024

For tours and booking enquiries

(02) 6024 1188

www.wodongawestps.vic.edu.au
























